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Communicating the reality and love of 
God to the people of the Central African 
Republic (above), Peru, Philippines, or Spain 
was the opportunity and challenge experi­
enced by a score of Cedarville College stu­
dents involved in the M.I.S. (Missionary In­
ternship Service) program in these and other 
countries this past summer. 

The College M.I.S. program, an extension 
of the Christian Service Department, pro­
vides an occasion for those students inter­
ested in missions to gain insights by actual 
first-hand mission field experience and re­
sponsibility. As part of the program, the 
student is not only afforded the opportunity 
on the mission field, but is responsible for 
gaining his own support through deputation 
work. 

Once on the mission field this summer in 
such countries as France, Haiti, Liberia, 
Brazil, and those mentioned above, the 
M.I.S. students were vigorously involved in 
t1le actual work of the missions stations. 
Teaching Bible study groups, organizing a 
tract ministry, or canvassing an area with 
an interpreter, were just some of the tasks 
that acquainted students with mission work. 
Others actively participated in church serv­
ices and evangelistic meetings while still 
others served in handling manual and secre­
tarial jobs for the missionaries. 

Participating in the M.I.S. program, jun­
ior, Phil McDonald, spent six weeks work­
ing with the missionaries of the Central 
African Republic. Some of his main duties 
included bricklaying and mechanical repairs, 
yet for Phil, the summer was more than 
just mixing mortar or tuning engines. It was 
a time in which he was able to secure a real 
perspective on missionary life. It was a time 
in which he learned appreciation of the 
many hours, often back-breaking, that are 
needed in running a mission station "de-
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cently and in order." Phil also observed that 
while one is making the transition from 
American life to that of living with people 
of a totally different culture, who speak a 
language alien to the American tongue, a 
sense of loneliness can evolve. This is surely 
a situation in which one learns dependence 
on God. 

Also spending six weeks in the Central 
African Republic was senior, Donita Swisher. 
Besides preparing visual aids in the Sango 
language, Donita and another Cedarville 
coed, Kathy Strawn, helped missionary Patsy 
King and others with various mission re­
sponsibilities. 

Donita, like Phil, gained more than a 
knowledge of how to run a mission station. 
She commented, "I learned just how great 
our God is. We came across many barriers, 
especially language, yet we were still able to 
communicate. God did have a purpose in 
sending me to such a distant location. Maybe 
it was to learn that He is bigger and greater 
than all complicated barriers." 

Traveling from Lima, to Iquitos to 
Huanchay, Peru, senior Ron Sumner spent 
his M.I.S. summer in South America. Ron's 
mission jobs included regularly organizing 
and participating in church services and 
evangelistic meetings held in the ghetto of 
those cities. Although language was the 
biggest problem for him, he learned some 
of the language by being with the people 
and was able to communicate Christ through 
interpreters. 

Seeing life as he did in South America and 
being entrusted with jobs that affected those 
lives, Ron learned a most beneficial lesson. 
He felt that though working for God under 
the circumstances in which he did, he learned 
to assume major responsibilities and work 
to carry them out effectively. 

(Continued on Page 2) 
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PASSING THE TORCH 

November 1 marked the beginning of the 
Cedarville College "Passing the Torch" cam­
paign. The goal that 800 friends will give 
$10 a month for a year, providing a $96 000 
increase to the general fund, has been s~t. 

We are encouraged by the response given 
: the project by the College family. The "Pass­
ing the Torch" campaign was shared with the 
Trustees, faculty, and staff in mid-October. 
In two short weeks almost half of those 
individuals have joined in this program. 

During Alumni activities on Homecom­
ing Day, October 21, the 250 individuals 
gathered in the Alumni Center were asked 

· to support this new challenge and responded 
with over $250 in an impromptu offering. 
The preceding evening, Mr. Adrian "Buzz" 
Sweeney ('68) of Cherry Hill, New Jersey, 
and Mr. Stan Seevers ('64), Assistant Direc­
tor of Development, Eastern Representa­
tive, presented checks totaling almost $500 
from alumni and friends in the Philadelphia 
area to the President, Dr. James T. Jeremiah. 

The Development Department is joining 
with key alumni and friends as they seek to 
contact churches, fellow alumni, parents, and 
friends for participation in the "Passing the 
Torch" project. Campaign efforts which are 
now underway will cover 23 major areas 
throughout Ohio, Indiana, Illinois, Pennsyl­
vania, New Jersey, and New York where 
alumni and friends are concentrated. In 
Ohio, kick-off banquets are being scheduled. 

It is planned that by the middle of No­
vember, the "Passing the Torch" program 
will have been shared with all those who are 
concerned for the growth and development 
of the college. It is prayerfuly anticipated 
that many will respond to the challenge to 
"Commit thou to faithful men who shall be 
able to teach others." 

(Continued on Page 3) 
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FROM THE PRESIDENT'S DESK 

Dr. James T. Jeremiah, President 

"He established . . . appointed a law . . . in order that the succeeding 
generation might know ... so as to put their confidence in God ... " (Psalm 
78: 5-7). Old Testament saints believed in "passing the torch" on to others so 
that they might know the truth about God and thus become personally acquainted 
with the God of truth. 

Keeping the testimony of His Word going on to others is one of the major 
goals of Christian education. Aware of this objective, we are constantly remind­
ing our friends that we share the responsibility of maintaining and expanding the 
Cedarville College program. 

If the torch of His truth is to be passed on to others, the present generation 
of God's people must stop being passive and become actively engaged in finan­
cially supporting Christian schools in general-and as we view it, Cedarville 
College in particular. 

Our friends are being asked to participate in the "Passing the Torch" pro­
gram as outlined in this issue of the Bulletin. We are looking for 800 people who 
will give $10 per month to the general fund. Already 131 of our trustees, faculty, 
staff, and friends have responded to this challenge. We are grateful for this re­
sponse. Surely there are 669 others who will join us in subsidizing the students' 
education, thus keeping the cost per student at a minimum. 

We are counting on you. Tell us today of your personal involvement with us 
in this challenging ministry for the glory of God. 

DR. JEREMIAH'S ITINERARY 
December 

1-3 Grace Baptist Church 
Westlake, Ohio 

5-7 GARBC Council of Fourteen Meet-
ing 

Chicago, Illinois 

10 First Baptist Church 
Zeeland, Michigan 

January 
7 Hope Baptist Church 

Columbus, Ohio 
15-16 Winter Conference, Empire State 

Fellowship of Regular Baptist 
Church 

21 Maranatha Baptist Church 
Hayesville, Ohio 

28 Gingellville Baptist Church 
Pontiac, Michigan 

CEDAR VILLE COLLEGE 
EASTER BIBLE LANDS TOUR 

Including the Seven Churches of Asia Minor 

Friends of the College are invited to join Dr. James T. Jeremiah and 
Rev. Lee C. Turner in a, fifteen-day tour of the Holy Land and various Asian 

FIFTEEN-DAY TOUR APRIL 16-30, 1973 $949.00 FROM NEW 

Wfite for a descriptive brochure. 

FACULTY-STAFF NEWS 
Mead C. Armstrong, Professor of Bible, 

received an honorary doctoral degree from 
Cedarville College in ceremonies during 
spring graduation. In his activities outside of 
the college he was a member of the examin­
ing committee of F.B.H.M. for new candi­
dates at Elyria in September. 

Dr. Donald Baumann, Professor of Biolo­
gy, recently attended the annual meeting of 
the Society for Cryobiology in Washington, 
D.C., and the annual meeting of American 
Institute of Biological Sciences at the Uni­
versity of Minnesota, in Minneapolis. 

Dr .. Larry Helmick, Associate Professor of 
Chemistry, was co-author of a paper en­
titled, "Reactive Intermediates in Liquid 
Ammonia," which was presented at the 
Gordon Research Conference on "Chem­
istry of Heterocyclic Compounds," in New 
Hampshire. 

June Kearney,, Associate Professor of 
Physical Education, and Maryalyce Jere· 
miah, Assistant Professor of Physical Educa­
tion, attended the fall conference of the Mid­
west Association of Physical Education for 
College Women, held in mid-October in 
Indiana. Theme of the conference was 
"Rights, Responsibilities and Realities." 

Chairman of the Division of Music, Mr. 
David Matson, has been included in the 
1972 volume of the "Dictionary of Interna­
tional Biography," published in Cambridge, 
England. 

Mr. James Rickard, Assistant Business 
Manager, was in attendance at the National 
Association of Educational Buyers Regional 
Meeting held in mid-October at Heidelberg 
College. Mr. Rickard spoke on "The Ethics 
of Purchasing," and was also elected to the 
office of Commodity Chairman in the Ohio 
Independent College Purchasing Group 
(OICPG). 

Kenneth H. St. Clair, Business Manager, 
participated in the annual meeting of the 
Midwest Association of Business Adminis­
trators of Christian Colleges in Chicago, 
Illinois, in October. He served on the Board 
of Directors of the Association and chaired 
a panel on "The Staff Looks at the Business 
Office." 

Mr. James Phipps, Chairman of the De­
partment of Speech, was a recent participant 
in the Ohio Speech Communication Associa­
tion Conference held at Ohio Wesleyan Uni­
versity, Delaware, Ohio. 

Dr. Merlin Ager, Chairman of the De­
partment of Education, attended the con­
ference, "Teacher Training for Urban 
Schools," sponsored by the Ohio Civil 
Rights Commission in November. He also 
spoke to the principals of the Clark County 
Elementary schools on "New Develop­
ments in Student Teaching." 

Mrs. Beatrice Printy, from Rochester, 
New York, assumed the duties of Dean of 
Women at the start of fall term. She served 
as resident advisor for Harriman and South 
Halls last year and continues in this position 
also. 

MISSIONARY EXPERIENCE 
(Continued from Page 1) 

These three M.I.S. reports are only repre­
sentative of the things that God taught to 
the Cedarville students who participated this 
summer. Plans are already being formulated 
for M.I.S. '73, when students will have the 
opportunities to serve in such areas as Brazil, 
Australia, Hawaiian Islands, and the coun­
tries visited this past summer. 



n Clarence J. Brown joins President James T. Jeremiah in viewing the unveiling 
ce center cornerstone. 

November 3, 1972 

Science Center Goal-$650,000 

Total Gifts Received-$554,000 Gifts Needed-$96,000 

PASSING THE TORCH 
(Continued from Page 1) 

The College is committed to passing the 
Truth to dedicated young people who can 
commit the Great Commission to their 
generation. 

You can help us pass the torch by sub­
sidizing the cost of a student's education. 
Since no student pays the entire cost of this 
education, we are praying the Lord will 
motivate the hearts of friends of the College 
to invest $10 a month to help train the 
Christian leaders of tomorrow. 

Anyone giving $10 a month for a year 
will receive a marble paperweight with the 
above seal as a prayer reminder. To help 
each donor pray more effectively, he will 
receive a quarterly letter from a student 
sharing his college experiences. 

We rejoice that the College was granted 
candidacy by the North Central Association 
last March. It is important that we provide 
academic excellence as well as spiritual 
commitment. With your help we can achieve 
full accreditation in the next two or three 
years. However, to do so it is imperative 
that we receive more gifts for our general 
fund and reduce the percentage of the cost 
of education paid by each student. 

PASSING THE TORCH 
Please send me information about this 
exciting new project. 

NAME: 

ADDRESS:~~~~~~~~­

CITY, STATE: 

ZIP CODE:-----

ARTIST -LECTURERS 

A variety of talents and topics comprise 
the 1972-73 Artist-Lecture Series at Cedar­
ville College this year. 

Speaking on the topic of "Criminology," 
Mr. Donald McNamara, the first lecturer of 
the winter series, comes to the campus on 
December 1, 1972, at 8:00 p.m. 

Soloist Doug Oldham will be the guest at 
the combination Artist-Lecture Series and 
Pi Sigma Nu all-school banquet on January 
5, 1973. 

Devoting much time to the field of arche­
ology, Mr. Benjamin Chapman will present 
the "Heshbon Excavation" to the student 
body on January 19, 1973. 

The February 9th Artist-Lecture Series 
will feature Scottish baritone, Niven Miller. 

The first classical guitarist to appear with 
the Company Rossario Ballet Espanol, 
Carlos Sanchezamenco will conclude the 
college Artist-Lecture Series with his classi­
cal guitar performance on March 23, 1973. 

FACULTY OPENINGS 

Two faculty openings are anticipated 
for the 1973-74 academic year in the 
departments of history and speech. His­
tory candidates should exhibit teaching 
strengths in ancient, European, and 
modern world history. Speech candidates 
should have background in broadcasting. 
A doctorate or study beyond a master's 
program is preferred and candidates 
must hold membership in fundamental 
Baptist churches. 

CEDARVILLE COLLEGE 
1972-73 

Varsity Basketball Schedule 
(Continued from last "Bulletin") 

Date Opponent Place 
Dec. 13 Bluffton College Away 
Dec. 15 Marion College Away 
Dec. 18 Wilberforce 

University Away 
Dec. 29-30 Alma Jaycee Holiday 

Tournament 
Alma, Michigan 

Jan. 6 *Urbana College Away 

Jan. 11 *Malone College Home 
Jan. 13 Northern Kentucky 

State Away 
Jan. 16 *Ohio Dominican 

College Away 
Jan. 20 *Rio Grande 

College Home 
Jan. 23 Central State 

University Away 

Jan. 27 Walsh College Away 

Jan. 30 Wilberforce 
University Home 

Feb. 3 Marion College Home 
Feb. 6 Walsh College Home 

Feb. 10 *Rio Grande 
College Away 

Feb. 13 *Urbana College Home 

Feb. 17 *Malone College Away 

Feb. 20 Grace College Away 

Feb. 24 Findlay College Home 
Feb. 27 Wilmington 

College Away 

Mar. 3 Wright State 
University Home 

*Mid-Ohio Conference 

A GIFT THAT PAYS YOU 
Have you considered a Life In­

come Agreement? During your life­
time the agreement will: 

I. Provide an income for life 

2. Give professional investment 
services 

3. Diversify your investments 

4. Yield an income tax deduction 

5. Help shift investments without 
paying ca pita I gains tax 

6. Provide the satisfaction of Chris­
tian stewardship. 

The advantages after your lifetime 
are: 

I. Security for loved ones 

2. An uncontestable gift to assist 
in the Christian education of young 
people at Cedarville 

3. Avoidance of unnecessary pro­
bate delays and expenses. 

For further information, please 
write: 

Deve'lopment Department 
Cedarville College 
Cedarville, Ohio 45314 

Time 
8:00 
8:00 

8:00 

8:15 
8:00 

8:00 

8:00 

8:00 
8:00 

8:00 
8:00 
8:00 

8:00 
8:00 

8:15 
8:00 

8:00 

8:00 



ALUMNI ANNUAL GIVING INCREASES 44.2% 
. A total of $24,550.42 was contributed to the Alumni Annual Fund this past fiscal year 

which ended June 30, 1972. An unprecedented 508 alumni contributed an average gift of 
$50.30. The Alumni Association now totals 2,359 members which includes 276 members 
from the class of '72. 

An additional two per cent participation was achieved over last year's annual fund and 
150 additional contributors made this year's fund the success it was. 

Sharp contrasts have resulted since the organized annual fund began in 1966. That first 
year, 200 alumni contributed $2, 700 and each successive year saw additional participation 
and greater totals. In 1968 the Annual Fund really got rolling with an association member­
ship of over 1,000 and the total raised over $10,000. This was a 65% increase over 1967's 
effort. There were two classes that went over $1,000 and also two that topped $2,000. 

For 1972, AAG VI congratulations are in order for the Class of '55 which came in 
first place in the class competition for greatest amount, highest per cent of participation, 
and largest average gift size. This class had a total of $2,242.50 from twenty-two class mem­
bers representing a 36.4% participation and average gift size of $280.31. Second place 
honors went to the Class of '58 and Class of '66 who were tied. The classes of '71 and '70 
also ranked well with each class topping $2,000. 

The Student Body Project, Walk-a-Thon, held last spring, was aided by several alumni 
class representatives. The total alumni effort raised almost $10,000 for the Walk-a-Thon 
which raised in total $40,150.25. The following alumni took a day off from their regularly 
scheduled duties to travel to Cedarville and walk for their respective classes. They were: 
Rev. Clyde Albertson, '54, Miss Bernice Mick, '55, Rev. Al Yost, '58, Mrs. Sandy Entner, 
'59, Dr. Merlin Ager, '60, Mrs. Ruth Ager, '61, Rev. Bob Domokos, '62, Miss Elaine How­
ard, '63, Ty Bryant, '64, Rev. Ron McDugle, '65, Mrs. Jody Grosh, '66, Rev. Merlin Jones, 
'67, Mr. Ken Nichols and Mr. Jim Phipps, '68, Mr. Dan Caraway, '69, Mr. Dave Southwell, 
'70, and Mr. Randy Patten, '71. 

All alumni walkers faired fairly well with the fast pace set by Sandy Entner. She had 
the majority of her class supporting her along with many personal friends. Classes of '71, 
'70, and '69 had very fine responses. A follow-up phone-a-thon was made by most of the 
alumni walkers to encourage additional support. A special note of thanks is in order to the 
many alumni who supported the alumni who walked for their Alma Mater. 

It is significant to point out that there were, last fiscal year (1972), forty-nine alumni 
who contributed $100 or more. This group's fine effort resulted in $14,723.17. This includes 
three who gave over $1,000 and six who gave between $500 and $999. The smallest gift to 
the annual fund was $.50 and the largest was $2,019.67. Each gift, regardless of the amount, 
is extremely needed in participation for the over-all annual fund. A goal of at least 50% 
participation would show that each alumni is concerned for the exciting future of their 
Alma Mater. 

Each alumni who has made a gift since July 1, 1972, will be receiving as a token of 
appreciation a newly designed pressure sensitive Alumni Association decal for their 
automobile. 

How much should you give to this year's annual fund? We wish we could tell you, but 
you alone can answer the question. Think of how much your own experience at Cedarville 
has meant to you. Pray about the gift and then give according to how the Lord directs. Be 
sure to make your gift of a size sufficient that you will care how it is used. 

CLASS STANDINGS-ANNUAL 

Class Number in Number of 
Rank Class Class Donors Amount 

1 '55 22 8 $ 2,242.50 
2 '58 19 7 802.50 
2 '66 122 31 1,991.25 
3 '60 41 22 970.50 
4 '71 238 65 2,025.25 
5 '70 234 50 2,636.37 
6 '68 183 43 1,724.63 
7 '72 276 15 1,311.25 
8 '64 135 33 1,284.25 
8 '69 255 46 1,942.50 
9 '62 51 13 518.00 

10 '63 104 28 806.50 
11 '54 23 5 315.00 
12 '59 32 19 231.25 
12 '67 159 37 1,138.50 
13 '56 21 8 205.00 
14 '61 29 9 206.00 
15 '65 128 30 610.00 
16 '57 33 5 145.00 

Pre '54 254 34 3,444.17 

TOTAL 2,359 508 $24,550.42 

FUND 

% of 
Givers 

36.4 
36.8 
25.4 
53.7 
27.3 
21.4 
23.5 

5.4 
24.4 
18.0 
25.5 
26.9 
21.7 
59.4 
23.3 
38.1 
31.0 
23.4 
15.2 
13.4 

21.5 

Average 
Gift Size 
$280.31 

$ 

114.64 
64.23 
44.11 
31.16 
52.73 
40.11 
87.42 
38.92 
42.23 
39.85 
28.80 
63.00 
12.17 

ALUMNI AW ARDS 

Each year, it is the privilege of the Cedar­
ville Alumni Association to cite certain in­
dividuals for recognition who have been 
involved directly with the college program, 
supporting it in different areas. 

One of two indi­
viduals selected for 
Honorary Alumnus 
because of his long­
time association with 
the College was Dr. 
Donald Kyle, M.D. 
Attending the College 
in the mid-20's, Dr. 
Kyle return to the 

Cedarville area in 1935 as a general practi­
tioner after graduating from the Ohio State 
University. He served on the Board of 
Trustees of the College in 1952 and now 
supports the College as school physician. 

"A man who was 
faithful in the tasks 
the Lord had given 
him," "Pop" Marshall 
received posthumous­
ly, the second Honor­
ary Alumnus award. 
A staff member of the 
College since 1955. 
"Pop" was well-known 

for his hard work, determination and indi­
vidualist spirit. He was a man who gave 
his total self to a small school until his 
death in February, 1972. 

Graduating with the 
class of 1924, Andrew 
Harper Bickett was 
selected during Home­
coming activities as 
the Alumnus of the 
Year. He graduated 
with a Bachelor of 
Science degree and 
has remained in the 

area as an agricultural farmer. He has ac­
tively supported the College for several 
years because he feels that he can indirectly 
share in the preparation of students for fu­
ture vocations. 

ALUMNI MARRIAGES 

Joy Abernathy ('72) to Thayne Boden­
miller ('72) on June 10, 1972, in Columbus, 
OH. 

Connie Anstine to David E. Miller ('72) 
on June 30, 1972. 

Linda Betts ('72) to Kenneth Duffield on 
June 10, 1972. 

Fran Chambers ('72) to Jack Campbell 
('73NG) on August 19, 1972. 

Denise Cheek to John Schneider ('70) on 
October 14, 1972, in Hammond, IN. 

Meda Edelblute ('72) to David McNeill 
on October 21, 1972, in Gallipolis, OH. 

Daria Ann Fitzgerald ('73NG) to Ben­
ja~in Sweazy ('74NG) on July 20, 1972, in 
Tiffin, OH. 

(Continued Next Page) 



ALUMNI NEWS 
Margaret Johnson Abbey ('66NG) is work­

ing for Northern Virginia Aquatic Club 
while her husband is attending Washingt~n 
Bible College. He is serving as youth and 
music director at a church in the Fairfax 
area. 

Mark ('67) and Grace (Brown) ('66) Aver­
itt-Mark is Supervisor of the Greenville, 
Ohio, Sub-Office of the Retail Credit Com­
pany and Grace's time is taken up with 
teaching piano in their home. 

Residing in Pittsburgh, Pa., Dr .. Wayne 
Dickason ('62NG) is a resident plastic sur­
geon at West Penn Hospital. He served in 
the U.S. Army in Viet Nam as a surgeon 
for one year. He and his wife, Joan, have 
two children. 

Dave ('69 and Darlene (Durkee) ('67) Fid­
ler are nearing departure date for their term 
on the field of Bangladesh. With the majority 
of their support in, they plan to leave the 
first of the year. 

John Harrison ('72) assumed the respon­
sibility of assistant pastor of the First Bap­
tist Church in New Richmond, Ohio, in 
early October. 

A member of the class of '65, Dave Jen­
sen has been promoted to the Director of 
Special Projects at the Telecommunications 
Center and is associate director of The Ohio 
State Awards, effective this past fall. 

Teaching responsibilities in American His­
tory and Civics have taken Ron Jezowski 
('69) to the Trinity Christian Academy in 
Jacksonville, Florida. 

Serving his country in the United States 
Air Force, Daniel Kinniburgh ('69) is in 
Thailand as a B-52 co-pilot for missions 
over Viet Nam. Carol (Beerer) ('69) teaches 
the 4th grade for the 2nd year in a Christian 
school in Hemet, California. 

Kenneth ('67) and Betty (Meyers) ('68) 
Kunkle are in Dallas, Texas. Ken is a stu­
dent at Dallas Theological Seminary and 
Betty is working as a legal secretary in a 
Dallas law firm. 

Bruce McDonald ('69) is the Christian 
Education director at Northfield Baptist 
Church, Northfield, Ohio. 

Second Lieutenant James A. Meyers was 
awarded silver wings upon graduation from 
U.S. Air Force navigator training at Mather 
AFB, California. 

R. Dan Park ('64) was recently promoted 
to Burrough's Corporation Indianapolis Dis­
trict Education Specialist in charge of dis­
trict EDP training for Burrough's com­
puters. He is also serving as choir director 
at Faith Baptist Church in Lafayette, In­
diana. 

Charles Reed ('67) graduated in Septem­
ber from The Ohio State Uni_y_ersity with 
a Ph.D. in Speech and is now pastoring the 
Berean Baptist Church in Marion, Ohio. 

J. Paul Reno ('65) is serving as pastor at 
a church in Hagerstown, Maryland. 

After five years of teaching experience 
coupled with graduate work, Mary Ellen 
Schulte ('67) received her Master's of Teach­
ing from De Pauw University. 

Studying at the Wycliffe Bible Translators' 
Summer Institute of Linguistics in High 
Wycomb, England, was Gail Sears ('70). 
She returned to finish the Master's Degree in 
Linguistics at the Ohio State University and 
is also teaching at a college of commerce in 
Columbus. 

Bonnie Smith ('71) is teaching junior high 
science at Inter-City Christian School, Allen 
Park, Michigan. 

Hazel M. (Brovont) Truman ('62) is cur­
rently principal of Poway Christian School, 
Poway, California, and also Director of 
Poway Christian Day Nursery. Her husband, 
Lieutenant Commander Truman, plans to 
join the school program after his release 
from the Navy in 1974. 

Serving on the Colorado State University 
campus is Jon Walborn ('65) who is campus 
minister for the First Baptist Church on the 
state campus. 

Dave ('72) and Marcia (Sprunger) ('69) 
Peters-Dave will be teaching 7th grade and 
coaching in the Buckeye Local School Dis­
trict in Medina, Ohio. Marcia will be enter­
ing her fourth year at C. R. Towslee Ele­
mentary Building. Both worked at the Iowa 
Regular Baptist Camp this past summer. 

Edward Smelser ('69) has received his 
Master of Social Work degree from West­
ern Michigan University and has accepted a 
position as a clinical social worker at the 
Christian Mental Health Society in Fort 
Lauderdale, Florida. 

Cedarville alumnus, Maurice L. Stone 
('58) received the Ed.D. in Educational Psy­
chology at Temple University, Philadelphia, 
Pennsylvania. 

John Thomas ('68) was graduated in ab­
sentia from the Golden Gate Baptist Theo­
logical Seminary with the Master of Re­
ligious Education degree in the spring. 

David Rakes ('69) received his Master of 
Divinity from the Southwestern Baptist 
Theological Seminary, Fort Worth, Texas, 
last spring. 

Richard ('63) and Catherine (Shelton) ('65) 
Rich, serving under Baptist Mid-Missions, 
are on deputation work looking ahead to the 
field of Japan. 

David H. Rifenberick ('64) received his 
Ph.D. degree from the Medical College of 
Pennsylvania on May 21, at the College's 
120th commencement exercises held at The 
First Baptist Church of Philadelphia. 

Sam ('71) and Carol Anne (Bo) ('73NG) 
McMillen are both students at Grace. Sam 
is at Grace Theological Seminary and Carol 
Anne is a student at Grace College. They 
worked with Southwestern Company this 
past summer. 

Rev. L. Clifton Miller (' 5 8) is serving 
with Campus Bible Fellowship in the Q and 
A Center near Cleveland State University. 

Larry Montgomery ('66) is teaching at 
Wabash Junior High School, Wabash, In­
diana. 

Authorized in August under Baptist Mid­
Missions to Liberia, West Africa, Ernest 
Music ('69) graduated from the Los An­
geles Baptist Theological Seminary_ i_n New­
hall, California, with a Master's of Divinity. 
Wife, Marilyn (Davis) ('71NG) graduated 
from Los Angeles Baptist College in history. 

Stationed with the U.S. Army is Dan 
Norton ('72). He is with the 82nd Airborne 
Division. 

James O'Keefe ('70) is working as a proba­
tion officer with the Erie County Depart­
ment of Probation in Erie, Pennsylvania. 

Self-employed as a residential builder, 
Ken Overholt ('68) and family reside in 
Ferndale, Michigan. 

Marsha Osman Steele ('71) received the 
Master's degree in Education at Wright 
State University in June, 1972. 

Robert W. Pereira ('69) received his M.A. 
in Elementary Principalship from Wright 
State University in August. He is currently 
teaching in Beavercreek, a Dayton, Ohio, 
suburb. 

ALUMNI MARRIAGES 
(Continued from Page 4) 

Libby Pool to Steve Journell ('72NG) on 
October 1, 1972, in Dayton, OH. 

Sharon Portz ('74NG) to Daniel Manross 
('71) on June 17, 1972, in Greenville, PA. 

Sally Ray ('73NG) to Thomas Mudder 
('72) on August 19, 1972, in Kalkaska, ML 

Renee Silverthorn ('71) to Frank Bailey 
('70) on July 8, 1972. 

Ellie Sommerfeld ('75NG) to Warren 
Jenkins ('72) on August 11, 1972, in San 
Diego, CA. 

Deborah Sorochinsky to Kevin Holden 
('72) on August 25, 1972. 

Darla Stevens ('74NG) to David Jewell 
('72) on August 25, 1972, in Lindlay, NY. 

Susan Swan ('68) to Fred Read on June 
24, 1972. 

Elizabeth Taylor ('73NG) to Carl R. 
Bondorff ('72NG) on August 4, 1972, in 
Hackensack, NJ. 

Carol Lynne Webber ('72) to Franklin 
Stewart on July 29, 1972, in Cedarville, OH. 

Patty Whitaker ('70) to John Conant ('72) 
on June 10, 1972. 

Raynelle White ('74NG) to Gary Weaver 
('75NG) on September 16, 1972, in Grafton, 
OH. 

Sandra Gowman ('71) to Joseph Kopchick 
on April 22, 1972. 

Susan Harold ('72) to Robert Luther, Jr. 
on April 29, 1972. 

June Ann Hersey to David Bodden ('70) 
on August 12, 1972. 

Andrea Houchin ('72) to Stu Walker ('71) 
on August 12, 1972. 

Rebecca Hull ('72) to David Nelson ('72) 
on June 24, 1972, in Ithaca, NY. 

Ruth Jenkins ('72) to Whaley Hayward on 
August 19, 1972. 

Donna Kahler ('72) to Vance Stirn on 
August 15, 1972. 

Pamela Kendrick ('72NG) to Lawrence 
Burek on August 26, 1972, in Cedarville, 
OH. 

Dawn Lantz ('72) to Luther Hux, Jr. on 
August 5, 1972. 

Nancy Leapline ('70) to Larry Allen ('72) 
on July 1, 1972, in Dayton, OH. 

Linda Linger ('72) to Dale Schilling ('72) 
on August 19, 1972. 

Kathy Marlow ('72) to Ken Dibble 
('73NG) on June 3, 1972, in Cedarville, OH. 

Melinda McNiece ('71) to Lynn Howard 
('73NG) on September 2, 1972, in Gary, IN. 

Christine Meyer ('72) to Ron Mellish ('70) 
on July 8, 1972. 

Sally Miller ('72) to James D. Jeremiah 
('70) on May 27, 1972. 

Anita Mogle ('72) to Timothy Boyd on 
August 19, 1972. 

Jeanne Nelson ('72) to Stephen Herman 
('73NG) on September 9, 1972, in St. Louis, 
MO. 

Linda Newberry to Buddy McNiece 
('73NG) on June 3, 1972, in Silvis Heights, 
IL. 

Paulette Payne ('74NG) to Timothy Hegg 
('73NG) on August 25, 1972, in Springfield, 
OH. 

Rebekah Poarch ('73NG) to Don Hend· 
rickson ('73NG) on August 19, 1972, in Ga· 
hanna, OH. 



ALUMNI BIRTHS 

l)onald Edwin, Jr. to Don ('72) and Pam 
Allen on June 14, 1972. 

Nicholas John to Abraham and Judy 
(Siplock) ('64) Awabdy on September 3, 
1972. 

Charles Logan to Robert ('63) and Letha 
(Sullivan) ('66NG) Baldock on February 26, 
1972. 

David Kitchener to Frank ('70) and 
Brenda (Marley) ('71NG) Bale on May 14, 
1972. 

Benjamin David to Calvin ('68) and Rob­
erta (Mcinnis) ('68) Biddle on June 22, 1972. 

Kristine Diane to Ray and Sandy (Doug­
lass) ('72NG) Birch on June 16, 1972. 

J. Todd to Allan and Betty (Adamson) 
('64) Birnbaum on March 16, 1972. 

Jennifer Rebecca to Lynn ('68) and Donna 
(Oliver) ('68) Brock on August 14, 1972. 

Cinnamon K. to Jonathan ('68) and Caro­
lyn J. (Homan) ('69) Brown on May 11, 
1972. 

Kristi Cherie to Thomas ('72NG) and 
Martha (Gutow) ('69) Butler on June 4, 
1972. 

Heather Lynn and Jill Christine to Jerry 
and Nedra (Price) ('68) Clark on June 18, 
1972. 

Melody Carol to Stephan and Janice 
(Maynard) ('71) Curtis on July 5, 1972. 

Benjamin Dwight to Dan and Nancy 
(Jefferies) ('72) Eaby on July 19, 1972. 

Timothy Mark to George and Donna 
(Johns) ('64) Ford on July 8, 1972. 

Bradley Allan to William ('67) and Linda 
(Culley) ('69NG), Francis on May 16, 1972. 

Jonathan Jay to Dan and Sara (Empet) 
('69) Gilbert on July 11, 1972. 

Timothy Paul to Daniel and Kathie 
(Schwebel) ('67) Grosjean on August 16, 
1972. 

Dawn Jeanette to Dave and Sue (Barth­
eld) ('65) Gross on March 19, 1972. 

Sean Sterling to David ('69) and Debbie 
(Bush) ('68) Haffey on June 18, 1972. 

Timothy Dale to Roger and Judie (Smith) 
('64) Helmick on January 7, 1972. 

Bryan John to Larry and Connie (Ward) 
('65) Hiesecke on March 16, 1972. 

James Samuel to Jerry ('73NG) and Dor­
inda (Bush) ('66) Jones on May 4, 1972. 

Annette Irene to Harvey ('71) and Irene 
(Wilson) ('69) Klamm on July 27, 1972. 

Brian Timothy to Don ('68) and Nancy 
(Davis) ('68NG) Leach on June 4, 1972. 

Lisa Jane to Douglas ('67) and Jane (Hess) 
('68) Lightly on March 25, 1972. 

Shelly Rae to Max ('70) and Carol (Hare) 
('69) McCullough on April 6, 1972. 

Kimberly Susan to David ('67) and Mari­
ann (Rothwell) ('67) McDonald on June 17, 
1972. 

Shawn Michael to Gary ('71) and Linda 
(Stephens) ('71NG) McDowell on Septem­
ber 17, 1972. 

Molly Ann to Larry ('66) and Peggy 
Montgomery on January 25, 1972. 

Kayley Ann to Mr. and Mrs. James ('70) 
O'Keefe on February 4, 1972. 

Katrina Lynn to Philip ('67) and Mary 
(Allen) ('67) Olsen on July 29, 1972. 

Tammy Lynn to Manny ('66) and Carol 
Ann (Brinckerhoff) ('66) Pereira on June 5, 
1972. 
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Isaiah 9:6 rrFor unto us a child 

is born, unto us a son is given: 

and the government shall be 

upon his shoulder: and his name 

shall be called Wonderful, Coun­

sellor, The mighty God, The 

everlasting Father, The Prince 

of Peace." 

June Ellen to Larry ('70) and Joan (Miller) 
('71) Radcliff on August 22, 1972. 

Tina Marie to David ('69) and Betty Rakes 
on June 26, 1972. 

Lloyd Curtis to Lee ('71) and Melanie 
(King) ('73NG) Reno on June 9, 1972. 

Desiree Monique to Norman and Maureen 
(King) ('70) Reno on August 7, 1972. 

Gregory Arthur to Joe ('67) and Marian 
(Karsnak) ('64) Roden on July 3, 1972. 

-Amanda Lynn to Robert and Sherry (Gos­
sett) ('72NG) Sizemore on June 6, 1972. 

Kimberly Ann to Gene and Mary (Good­
win) ('64) Smith on June 5, 1972. 

Karen Jill to Jerry ('65) and Nancy (Buer­
er) ('65) Stafford on June 21, 1972. 

Kevin Thomas and Kimberly Dawn to 
Tom and Barbara (Biddison) ('70) Stiles on 
October 7, 1972. 

Curtis Christian to Robert and Janet 
(Chapin) ('69) Sterken on April 6, 1972. 

Dwight William to Wayne and Beverly 
(Woods) ('65) Stowers on May 26, 1972. 

Bruce Austin to Don ('66) and Barbara 
Wilcoxon on February 11, 1972. 

Tammy Sue to Tom and Cathy (Hubbard) 
('68) Wittkamper on December 29, 1971. 

Stephanie Dayle to Dale ('69) and Wendy 
(Cooper) ('72NG) Work on September 7, 
1972. 

Daniel Mark to Terry ('62) and Sandy 
(Hammerstrom) ('62) Zerby on July 6, 1972. 

DEATHS 
Angel April Coriell was born to Ron ('69) 

and Becky (Decker) ('70) Coriell on April 
22, 1972. For 22 days she was a blessing 
to the Coriells and many others. When her 
"mission" on earth was over, the Lord took 
her home to be with Him. 
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